

CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

Bao Nguyen

Steven R. Jones

Christopher V. Phan

Phat Bui

Kris Beard

September 13, 2016

Ms. Dolores Barrett Director of Community Partnerships & Services Community Action Partnership of Orange County 11870 Monarch Street Garden Grove, CA 92841

Re:

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Partnerships to Improve Community Health (PICH)

CDC-RFA-DP14-1417

Dear Ms. Barrett,

This letter is to inform you that the City of Garden Grove is looking to exercise its option for continued funding for year three of the Center of Disease Control's Partnership to Improve Community Health grant.

The City has forth goals to continue improving the park amenities at our local parks and providing an engaging event that will further promote health and wellness in our community.

Thank you for this consideration and we look forward to continue working with CAPOC and providing support for this collaboration in our community.

Sincerely,

Scott Stiles City Manager City of Garden Grove